
 
 
Council: Tuesday, 10 September 2013 
 
Non Executive Business Item: Councillor Geof Cooke 
 
Amendment in the name of Councillor Brian Coleman 
 
Great Tory Train Robbery 
 
 
Add after paragraph 4  
 
Council believes that the need for additional revenue for investment in 
transport improvement necessitates the need to bring the issuing of Freedom 
passes in line with the State pension age and that those in full time 
employment should not be entitled to Freedom passes. It further urges the 
reinstatement of the 9.30 start time for Freedom Pass use.  
 
Furthermore Free travel for those in full time education should be restricted to 
before 8pm in the evening and the free travel for life perk available to the 
partner or nominated friend of all tfl employees past or present should also be 
withdrawn  
 
 
Substantive Non Executive Business Item to read: 
 
Council notes that under Conservative Mayor Boris Johnson London 
commuter fares have become the most expensive in the world, that the cost 
of a single bus journey has increased by 56% and that the annual cost of a 
zone 1-6 travel card is £440 more expensive. 
 
Council believes that at a time when residents across Barnet are struggling 
with the cost of rent and other bills, most simply can’t afford yet another 
inflation busting hike to the cost of transport as well. 
 
Council also notes that to make matters worse, Mayor Boris Johnson is 
breaking an election pledge to keep a ticket office open at every station by 
planning to close the ticket offices at every station in Barnet, making 
residents’ commute more difficult, less safe and resulting in 2,000 job losses 
across London.  
 
Council believes the Mayor should not be asking Barnet residents to pay more 
whilst giving them a worse service. 
 
Council believes that the need for additional revenue for investment in 
transport improvement necessitates the need to bring the issuing of Freedom 
passes in line with the State pension age and that those in full time 
employment should not be entitled to Freedom passes. It further urges the 
reinstatement of the 9.30 start time for Freedom Pass use.  
 
 
 



 
 
Furthermore Free travel for those in full time education should be restricted to 
before 8pm in the evening and the free travel for life perk available to the 
partner or nominated friend of all TfL employees past or present should also 
be withdrawn.  
 
Council calls on the Leader of the Council and the Cabinet Member to write to 
Boris Johnson calling for him to freeze fares at inflation to help to ease the 
cost of living crisis in the capital, and setting out council’s opposition to the 
ticket office closure plans. 
 


